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December 20, 2017

CITY OF RIVIERA BEACH
Terrence N. Bailey, LEED AP, P.E.
Acting Director of Public Works
City of Riviera Beach
2391 Avenue L
Riviera Beach, FL 33404

RE: Silver Beach Road from E. of Congress Ave to President
Barack Obama/Old Dixie Highway
Palm Beach County Project No. 2003514

Dear Mr. Bailey:

Palm Beach County Engineering Department (County) is nearing
completion of the design of Silver Beach Road. The right-of-way
acquisition phase has begun with the hiring of an appraiser to perform all
parcel appraisals required for the project. Before we send offers out to
affected property owners, we would like to memorialize the following
items that have been discussed and previously agreed to by the City and
County.

1) County will construct the proposed driveways within the City’s
jurisdiction as shown on the project design plans. This includes
the closure of driveways currently located on Silver Beach Road
between Avenue S and President Barack Obama Highway and the
proposed relocation of said driveways to W. 37" Court.

2) Between Avenue S and Avenue P, and just east of Avenue P,
County realigned Silver Beach Road by shifting it north and away
from houses on the south side. The existing Silver Beach Road will
be reconstructed and will become a frontage road for the residents.
The City previously agreed to take over maintenance of the new
frontage road upon completion of construction.

County expects to open the construction bids for Silver Beach Road in
June 2018 with a notice to proceed for construction in January 2019.
Anticipated duration of construction is one (1) year.

Please provide us with your concurrence on the items above so that we
may proceed with acquisition and our schedule for bid. If you have any
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questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Roadway Production
Division at (561) 684-4150.

Sincerely,

David L. Ricks, P.E.
Palm Beach County Engineer

ee; Tanya N. McConnell, P.E, Deputy County Engineer

Omelio A. Fernandez, P.E., Director, Roadway Production
Division

Morton L. Rose, P.E., Assistant Director, Roadway Production
Division

Kathleen Farrell, P.E., Manager, Thoroughfare Roads Section
Basher Khan, P.E., Project Manager, Roadway Production
Division

pc: Project File
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